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Abstract 
 
Objective or Hypothesis Most people find it challenging to balance the clinical, educational and research 
elements of the complex work that is inherent to a career as academic faculty. This challenge become more 
daunting when there are cultural shifts within the institution that call for increased faculty scholarship. To 
address this challenge, the Collaboration and Scholarship Intensive for Family Medicine (CSI-FM) was created. 
This 6 month faculty development course provided intensive instruction via a curriculum focused on increased 
knowledge of and skill in partnering with departmental research resources, improved efficiency and time 
management in completing all components of a research project, enhanced and more proficient writing ability, 
and improved ability to respond to peer review and become a constructive peer reviewer. Additionally, there 
was an emphasis on collaboration and learning to initiate and manage partnerships with colleagues, as well as 
mentor projects with residents and junior faculty. 

 
Population Faculty members from the University of Minnesota Department of Family Medicine and 
Community Health (U of M DFMCH). 
 
Methods All faculty members from the U of M DFMCH were invited via email to apply for the 6 session faculty 
development course. A pre- and post-course self-evaluation, as well as individual session evaluations, allowed 
us to gauge learning and address questions that arose during the course. Research Facilitators--skilled 
research assistants who partner with faculty members to support and assist with research endeavors—were 
utilized alongside faculty mentors to support each participant.  
 
Main Results This project is in-progress. Preliminary evaluation data from the first cohort completing CSI-FM 
will be shared. Curricular innovations, challenges that arose, and participant accomplishments will be 
highlighted. 
 
Conclusions The structure of CSI-FM guarantees that participants have at least 3 scholarly projects added to 
their curriculum vitae by the time of graduation, including a FPIN Help Desk Answer, a poster presentation at 
the 2016 MAFP Research and Innovation Forum, and a manuscript submitted for peer review with a scientific 
journal. Collaboration was emphasized, and owing to that, many participants exceeded the productivity 
requirements by partnering with classmates on multiple projects. The first cohort exceeded expectations for the 
U of M DFMCH, providing strong momentum for subsequent cohorts to be enrolled on an annual basis. 
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